
CHRIS RYER, DIRECTOR 
 

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING 

8TH FLOOR, 417 EAST FAYETTE STREET 
 

CITY COUNCIL BILL #20-0580/ CITY STREETS – 

CLOSING – A PORTION OF SOUTH BOSTON STREET 

EXTENDING FROM SOUTH HAVEN STREET 

 

The Honorable President and  October 23, 2020 

     Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

100 North Holliday Street 

 

 

The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #20-0580, which is for the 

purpose of condemning and closing a variable width portion of South Boston Street, extending 

from South Haven Street, Westerly 723.60 feet, more or less, as shown on Plat 349-A-43A in 

the Office of the Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.     

 

The Department of Planning recommends approval of City Council Bill #20-0580, which in 

conjunction with the street closure proposed in CCB #20-0582, will support a large mixed-use 

redevelopment project in this block.  The excess width on the north side of the 3800-Block of 

Boston Street is no longer needed for a public purpose, and so may be closed and sold to be 

assembled into the adjacent development project. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Tiso, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban 

Design Division at 410-396-8358. 
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cc: Mr. Nicholas Blendy, Mayor’s Office 

Mr. Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Office 

Ms. Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office 

The Honorable Edward Reisinger, Council Rep. to Planning Commission 

Mr. Colin Tarbert, BDC 

Ms. Livhu Ndou, BMZA 

Mr. Geoffrey Veale, Zoning Administration 

Ms. Stephanie Murdock, DHCD 

Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept. 

Mr. Francis Burnszynski, PABC 

Mr. Liam Davis, DOT 

Ms. Natawna Austin, Council Services 

Mr. Dominic McAlily, Council Services 


